Relocation of Kenilworth School

The report asks Members to:
a. agree the terms of the Grant Funding Agreement between Homes England (HE) and Warwick District Council (WDC) in relation to the Housing Infrastructure Fund (Marginal Viability Fund for the Kenilworth Education and Growth project); 
b. agree the terms of a Back-to-Back agreement with Kenilworth School which mirrors the proposed agreement between HE and WDC; and 
c. agree the terms for the purchase of land at Rouncil Lane from the School.

Confidential - Yes.

Officers were hoping that a report to the July Executive would not have compromised the School's timeline for its construction project. However, it has become clear that to get the necessary contracts in place funding needs to be confirmed sooner than envisaged. Consequently, approval to draw-down the funding is required from an earlier Executive than anticipated. Therefore It was not possible for the Council to meet the requirement for publishing this notice 28 days in advance of the decision being taken.

The Chief Executive, Deputy Chief Executives, Head of Finance, Leader and Scrutiny Chairmen have all agreed for the Executive consider a report at Executive on 6 June 2019.
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